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Issue 18 September  4 2016 

 

IN THIS ISSUE… 
 
From the President… 
 

 
News…  

 
2016 Annual Presentation and Family Day – The club’s Annual Presentation and Family Day will be held on 
Sunday 18th September between 10.00am and 1.00pm. 

 
Do You Want to Coach in 2017? – The club has commenced the process of appointing the coaching panel for 
2017 
 
Football Operations Review - The club is conducting a Football Operations review 
 
Ladies End of Season Yarra Valley Winery Tour – Saturday September 17th 
 
Local Cricket Clubs Recruiting Players - A number of the local cricket clubs are looking for junior players. 

 
Dates for Your Diary…  

 
Coaching applications for 2017 – Initial applications close Wednesday 7th September 2016. 
 
2016 Annual Presentation and Family Day – Sunday 18th September 2016. 
 
Annual General Meeting –Wednesday 26th October 2016 (to be confirmed). 
 

 

 
Around the Ground…  
 

  
Grand Finals Results Summary – Check out all the results from the Grand Finals played on 28th August 2016.  

 
Grand Finals Match Reports – Read about all the highlights, find out who kicked the goals, who were the best 
players, who won the coaches awards in the grand finals.  
 

 
Support Your Club Sponsors…  

 

Club and SMJFL Sponsor Offers. Check out the latest offers from club and SMJFL Sponsors. 
 
 

The Waverley Park Hawks 

are an affiliated club of the 
Hawthorn Football Club 

 
 

and Mazenod Old 

Collegians Football Club, 
 

 
 

an AFL Quality Club – 
Bronze level club 

 

 
and a Level 3 Good Sports 

Club 

 

Sponsors 

The Waverley Park Hawks 
acknowledges the support 

of the following 
organisations: 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.hawthornfc.com.au/
http://www.mulgravecc.com.au/
http://raywhitegw.com/


2 W a v e r l e y  P a r k  H a w k s  w e e k l y  n e w s l e t t e r    

 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT… 

Playing season 2016 is now done and dusted.  U15G and U16G, both played their grand final.  Although both teams were 

outplayed on the day, and lost, their efforts did not go unnoticed.  Many members went to both of the games to show their 

support.  Thank you to all that were involved in one way or another. 

Playing football is an education, fitness, fun and most of all, a journey with your mates.  Football brings the community together 

in ways only a football club can.  Sure everyone loves to win, but win lose or draw, your mates will be there forever.  A prior year 

is a year that benefits you in your endeavours for the following year.  You have all done soo much work this year that you will 

definitely benefit next year.  So whatever the outcome for your team was this year, enjoy the break, and let’s make 2017 ever 

better than 2016.  Bring your mates and make a difference.   

Columbia Park Updates-       

 New goal post has now been approved by council.   This means that the goal posts will finally noticeably taller than the point posts.  This will 
hopefully be done sooner rather than later, but guaranteed to be done before start on next season. 

 Council meeting took place 30 August.  Thanks to all that attended and helped stake our case.  Members from Waverley Park Hawks JFC as 
well as Waverley Park Hawks JFC Auskick attended. With the on-going support of councillors Micaela Drieberg and Robert Davies, it looks 
more like that a knock down and rebuild will take place rather than a refurbishment.  I will update you all as things develop. 

 

17 Sept – Winery Tour – This is a first time event at WPH.  Get behind it, promises to be a great day.  Any questions please contact Fiona 

Froelich or Michelle McCluskey. 

18 Sept – Presentation Day – A lot of work goes on behind the scenes to make this day possible.  With BBQ’s, rides and presentation, it is a huge 

day for everyone involved.  We have changed the format a little to hopefully wrap it all up earlier by having an extra marquee.  This does come at a 

cost, so please find the time to come down, and get involved.  Join in presentations, and please help out. Roster will follow.  We continually see the 

same faces helping out, would be great seeing new faces.  Everyone that helps out does it not only for their children, but yours as well Remember 

this is a family club for everyone, many hands make light work. If I haven’t had the pleasure to meet you yet, please say g’day. 

1 Nov – Registration opens for season 2017. 
Registration opens for season 2017 on November 1.  Whether you are a returning player, a new sibling to the club or a new player all together take 
advantage of the discounted “EARLY BIRD FEES’, that are offered.   
Committee 2017 – Club has been blessed with committee members over the past years, always positive and doing what we all do for the kids.  If you 
would like to become a committee member and be part of an exciting Junior Football Club, please let myself or any member of the committee know.  No 
matter how much or little time you have, there is always something to do.  There are also tasks that we require help with that don’t require you to be on 
the committee.  
 

Go Hawks! 

Tony Ferracane 
President  
 

 

NEWS… 

 

2016 Annual Presentation and Family Day – Sunday 18 September 
 
The club’s Annual Presentation and Family Day will be held on Sunday 18 September between 10.00am 
and 1.00pm. 
 
The day is one of the most important days in the club’s calendar where we remember the year that was, 
celebrate the achievements of our teams and award the special performances and participation of our 
players. 
 
Attendance at this event is compulsory for players, and parents are encouraged to attend as trophies, team 
photos and yearbooks will be distributed. 

 
There will be food available from the bbq/canteen with egg & bacon rolls, hamburgers & sausages in bread. There will also be FREE Giant Slide and 
Bungee Run rides. 
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Schedule: 

 Rides from 10 am - 1 pm 

 Team presentations between 10 am and 12:15 pm 

 Raffle draw 12:30pm 

 Year book collection from 12:15pm 
 
For full details please see the end of this newsletter for the complete presentation schedule and the canteen/bbq roster. Note there have been changes 
to the schedule that has been previously published. 
 
 

Do you want to Coach in 2017? 
 

The club has commenced the process of appointing the coaching panel for 2017. 
 
If you are interested in coaching one of the club’s teams next season please complete the 2017 Coaching Application 
Form. 
 
The club's Coaching Co-ordinator, Simon Fisher (0409 219 981) would be more than happy to discuss your coaching 
aspirations if you require any additional information. 
 
Initial Coaching applications close on Wednesday 7th September 2016. 
 

It is club policy that all coaching positions at all age groups are reviewed annually. As such, all coaching positions will be reviewed and applicants 
interviewed at the end of this season and the successful candidates for 2017 will be appointed as soon as possible. 
 

Football Operations Review 
 
The Football Operations Team is going to discuss and review issues from the year and also set in place processes for 2017. We are always reviewing / 
updating our policies and welcome any feedback on them. The main discussion will be around our Team Selection Policy which we review every year. 
 
If you have any feedback on this or any football related issue then please contact our Coaching Coordinator Simon Fisher via email:  
simfisher@deloitte.com.au 
 

Ladies End of Season Yarra Valley Winery Tour – Saturday September 17 
 
Just a reminder that bookings for the ladies winery tour will close this Friday 9am. If you are intending on booking, please do so ASAP using the link 
below. Currently we do not have enough numbers to go ahead and need anyone who is intending on booking to book. Please ask family, friends, work 
colleagues if they would like to attend a great ladies day out. 
 
Saturday 17 September 2016 
9:30AM – 5:00PM 
Pick up/drop off at Columbia Park 
Cost $95 per head (includes bus/host, 2 course lunch & 3 wine tastings) 
Book online via https://form.jotform.com/wphawks/ladieswinerytour 
 
Any queries contact Fiona 0409 944 466 or af_frols@optusnet.com.au 
 
 

Local Cricket Clubs Recruiting Players 
 
A number of the local cricket clubs are looking for junior players. Many of these clubs have members from our club involved at some level. Check out 
the last page of this newsletter for club information and contact details. 

 

  

https://form.jotform.com/wphawks/2017coachingapplication
https://form.jotform.com/wphawks/2017coachingapplication
mailto:simfisher@deloitte.com.au
https://form.jotform.com/wphawks/ladieswinerytour
mailto:af_frols@optusnet.com.au
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY…  

September 8 – Under 17 Presentation Dinner 
 
September 17 – Ladies Yarra Valley Wine Tour 
 
September 18 – Presentation Day 
 
26 October – Annual General Meeting (to be confirmed) 
 

 

  

https://form.jotform.com/wphawks/ladieswinerytour
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Grand Finals Week  Results Summary 
 
 
Under 15 Gold 0.4.4 defeated by Beaumaris 7.19.61 
 
Under 16 Gold  9.9.63 defeated by St Kilda City 14.5.89 
 

 
 

Grand Finals week Match Reports 
 

JB Commercial Under 15 Gold 

Waverley Park Hawks 0.4.4 defeated by Beaumaris 7.19.61 
Best Players: Kokkinias, Jackson, Noble, Kreidl, Loughman, Burgess 
 
So this is what the boys have worked so hard for all year! To play off in the Grand Final against Beaumaris. Feels like yesterday we were preparing for 
Round 1! 
 
We went into the match with a game plan, to try and slow down Beaumaris through 1 on 1 match ups all over the ground and playing a slow, contested 
style of footy. Fair to say that the boys were up against it right from the start and Beaumaris took an 11 point lead into quarter time. A spray from the 
coach didn't seem to help the second quarter either and it was at half time we began to realise that Beaumaris were just too good for us. However, we 
battled away and drew the 3rd quarter but Beauy were in the box seat taking a 34 point lead into the last break. 
We decided to try and take the game on to see if we could somehow pull off a miracle win but it was not to be. Beauy kicked away in the last and went 
out winners by 57 point. It was a disappointing end to the season but you could not fault the effort of the boys all season. They gave it everything and 
simply, we were just not as good as Beauy. 
The boys need to be commended on their season and be very proud that they were able to make the grand final, something a lot of footballers never 
get the chance to do! 
Well done on a great season boys! 
 

RJ Ryan Partners Under 16 Gold 

Waverley Park Hawks 9.9.63 defeated by St Kilda City 14.5.89 
Goal kickers:  Mariette 3, McDonnell 2, Beer 2, Ross 1, Viccars 1 
 
Sunday was a day that promised many things but in the end delivered little after a disappointing Grand Final loss to St Kilda City.   
After finishing the home and away season on top of the ladder, with only one loss for the season, winning the second semi-final comfortably and having 
the week off, the team was looking forward to a positive grand final showing.  On a disappointing surface (for a grand final), at Mentone Grammar 
Playing Fields, the boys struggled to play their best football on the shifting surface only showing glimpses of what they can do throughout the day.  Our 
opponents kicked the first couple of goals but we managed to peg back the momentum going into the quarter time break and after an encouraging 10 
minutes of football in the second quarter with goals to Marcus, Beery and Lachie M we went into the half time break down by only 2 points. 
As we know the third quarter is the premiership quarter and so it proved again.  The boys were revved to go but 5-1 to 1-4 for the quarter meant we had 
a mountain to climb in the last, a mountain not insurmountable but a mountain none the less.  We were unable to get the ball out of the middle and get it 
going our way, instead we were constantly playing defence.  The boys gave it their all, but in the end came up short by 25 points.  The end result was 
we had too many players who unfortunately, were unable to reproduce their best footy and were beaten by a side who were cleaner, smarter and more 
effective with the ball on the big day. 
The boys and coaching staff were massively disappointed after the game, given the amount of time and effort that went into the season.  To get so 
close, yet have it taken away, will take some time to get over, but congratulations to St Kilda City on their victory – it was well deserved and a terrific 
effort to win back to back Under 15 and Under 16 Division 1 flags.   
I cannot finish without thanking all the parents for their help undertaking various duties throughout the season who without their help, we would not have 
been able to put our team on the field each week.  On behalf of the boys, I would like to thank the following parents who went the extra yard and 
undertook full time roles throughout the season: 
 

 Shane Gervasoni – Coach 

 Steve Viccars – Assistant Coach 

  Dave Ross – Trainer 

 Shane Fewings – Runner 

 Tim Beer – Team Manager 

  Andrew Strongman – Umpires Escort 

 Joh McGivern – Boundary Umpire 
 
While we did not win the ultimate prize, the boys can take pride in the way they played their football throughout the season 
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Support Your Club Sponsors… 

 
We acknowledge and thank all our sponsors for their commitment to the club this season: 
 

Company Name Location Product / Service Key Contact 
Phone 

Number 
 

 

MAJOR 

Mulgrave Country 
Club 

Wheelers 
Hill 

Licensed Club 
Kerry 

Scarlett 

 
9582 4600 

  

GOLD 

Hawthorn Football 
Club 

Mulgrave 
Affiliated AFL 

Club 
Michael 

Kelly 
9535 3066 

 

Ray White 
Glen 

Waverley 
Real Estate 

Cristine 
Jones 

9574 9555 
 

Mercedes-Benz 
Berwick 

Berwick 
Mercedes-Benz 

Dealership 
Daniella 

Bonazinga 
8794 0900 

 

 

SILVER  

Airstream Café 
Glen 

Waverley 
Restaurant/Café Alf Costa 9545 1800 

 

Waverley Park 
Physiotherapy 

Mulgrave Physiotherapy 
Andrew 
Dalwood 

9795 0668 
 

Malvern Auto Tech Malvern 
Mechanical 
Workshop 

Matt Webb 9824 7778 

 

Colbrow-Medics Clayton First Aid/Medics 
Adrian 

Widuckel 
1300 550 123 

 

Top Notch Trophies 
& Promotions 

Mulgrave Trophies 
Rodney 
Keyaerts 

9545 3535 

 
 

TEAM 
AAV Tiling Wheelers Hill Tiling Al Vicic 0414 271 516  

Advanced Office Interiors Wheelers Hill Office Fit Outs John Jenkins 0418 538 561 
 

Bertocchi Thomastown Smallgoods 
Narda 

Papadopolous 
0402 074 603 

 

BUON Print Solutions Wheelers Hill Printing 
Shane 

McCluskey 
0415 352 352 

 

Display the Game  Cap Racks Elizabeth Bolch 0421 642 754 

 

JB Commercial Builders Wheelers Hill Building Contractor Matt Wensley 0425 849 202  

Pinewood Community 
Bank 

Mt Waverley Banking/finance 
Mark 

Davenport 
9886 6477 

 

RJ Ryan Partners 
Berwick/Port 

Melbourne 

Accountants & 

advisors 
Ricki Ryan 9707 2677 

 

Skye Travel  
Personal Travel & 

Event Manager 
Skye Kirne 9696 7749 
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Club and SMJFL Sponsor Offers 
 

Waverley Park Physio Therapy Centre – discount and rebate offer 
 

All Waverley Park Hawks playing squad members will receive a 10% discount on any physio treatment at Waverley 
Park Physiotherapy Centre (WPCC) in 2016. 
 
In addition, WPPC are providing a $10 rebate to the club for each new patient who register at Waverley Park 
Physiotherapy Centre in 2016. This applies to all members of the wider Waverley Park Hawk community (players, past 
players, family members, sponsors and supporters). 
 

 
 

 

Pinewood Community Bank Branch 
 
 

Pinewood Community Bank Branch are providing a rebate to the club for each new account and/or loan opened by a 
member of the Waverley Park Hawks community: 
 
Product  Contribution  
Bendigo Home Loan  $250  
Bendigo Personal Loan  $25  
New term deposit over $10,000  $25  
Insurance cover  $10  
New business account  $10  
New personal account  $10  
Appointment with Financial Planner  $10 

 
 

http://www.waverleyparkphysiocentre.com.au/
http://www.waverleyparkphysiocentre.com.au/


 

 
 

             
         
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 Presentation Day 
 

FREE Giant Slide and Bungee Run Rides 

 Food: Egg & Bacon Rolls, Hamburgers & Sausages 

 Team presentations 

 $2,000 prize draw raffle 
 

The Presentation Day is one of the most important days in the Club’s Calendar.  
At the Presentation Day we get to remember the year that was, celebrate the achievements 
of our teams and award the special performances and participation of our players. 
 
Attendance at this event is compulsory for players, and parents are encouraged to attend as 
trophies, team photos and yearbooks will be distributed. 
 
When: 18th September. 10am – 1pm 
Where: Columbia Reserve 
 
 
Schedule: 

 Rides from 10 am - 1 pm 

 Team presentations between 10 am and 12:15 pm 

 Post-presentation team prize games 

 Raffle draw 12:30pm 

 Year book collection from 12:15pm 
 
 
Raffle: 

$2000 Lucky Cash Prize Draw 

 1st prize - $1,000 

 2nd prize - $600 

 3rd prize - $400 
 
Tickets = $5 each 

 

Waverley Park Hawks  

Junior Football Club 



 

 
 

 
Club jumpers and property:  

Any club jumpers or other property that hasn’t been returned after the last game is requested 
to be returned to the team managers on presentation day.  
 

Canteen & BBQ Duties: 
We’re seeking volunteers from each age group to help set up / pack up and to help with the 
BBQ’s, canteen and social room. Please let your team manager know if you can help. 
 

TIME 
BBQ 

3 Volunteers 
Canteen 

4 Volunteers 

9:30 set up U12 U12 

10 – 10:30 am U11 U11 

10:30 – 11 am U13 U13 

11 – 11:30 pm  U15 U15 

11:30 – 12 pm U9 U9 

12 – 12:30pm  

Pack up 
U14 U14 

 
Social Room Duties: 
 Set up - 9:20 – 9:50am  

 U10 
 

 Pack up – 1pm  
 U16  



 

 
 

Team Awards Presentation Schedule: 
 

 

TIME Marquee 1 - Oval Marquee 2 – Oval Social Room 
10.00 – 

10:30am 

U9 White (Mastromanno) 

U9 Brown (Bonnadio) 

Buon Print U9 Gold (McCluskey) 

U9 Girls (Vicic) 
 

10:35– 

11:05am 

U10 Brown (Quinlan) 

Bertocchi U10 Gold Dell’arciprete) 

U11 Brown (Hickey) 

AAV Tiling U11 Gold (Froelic) 
U12 Girls (Atkin) 

11:10 – 

11:40am 

U13 Brown (Fisher) 

U13 Gold (Jago) 

U14 Brown (Claxton) 

U14 Gold (Thompson) 
U12 (Thompson) 

11:45 – 

12:15pm 

JB Commercial U15 Gold (Deegan) 

Advanced Office Interiors- 

U15 Brown (Jenkins) 

Display The Game 

U16 Brown (Palleschi) 

RJ Ryan Partners U16 Gold 

(Gervasoni) 

U15 Girls (McCluskey) 

12:15pm   Year Book Collection 

12:30pm Raffle Prize Draw   

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

Notting Hill Brandon Park Cricket Club 
Venue: Columbia Park Reserve, Columbia Drive Wheelers Hill 
Contact: Emidio 0407 766562 or emidiopug@optusnet.com.au 
 
Under11’s, 13’s & 15’s. 
 
Milo in2Cricket & T20Blast programs are also available. 
 
Senior players of all ability also welcome. 
 
 
 

 

Glen Waverley Cricket Club 
Venue: Brentwood Reserve, Maylands Crescent, Glen Waverley 
Contact: Scott Adams, Junior Coordinator  0417 316 894 
 
GWCC offers the following age groups for boys and girls in the Inner South 
East Cricket (ISEC) league: Under 11's, 13's, 15's and 17's 
 
GWCC also has girls only teams in the All Girls Cricket Competition (AGCC): 

13 and Under (U14's) - for girls of all ages up to 13 
16 and Under (U17's) - for girls aged between 14 and 16 
 

Open Day Saturday September 10th between 12-2pm 
 
 
 

 

Mulgrave Cricket Club 
Venue: Garnett Road Reserve Garnett Road, Wheelers Hill 
Contact: Jason Traplin 0411 790 909  or mulgravejcc@mail.com 
 
Milo Have a Go, Milo T20 Blast, U11, U13, U15 (Turf & Synthetic), U17 (Turf) 
 
Registration Day Saturday 27th August between 9am - 11am. 
 
 
 

 

Mazenod Cricket Club 
Venue: Kernot Avenue Mulgrave  
Contact: Junior Co-ordinator -  Allan Jago – 0411 722 552 
 
Under 12 – Friday Night (Synthetic) 
Under14 – Sat Morning or Friday Night (Synthetic) 
Under15 -  Turf – Sunday  
Under16 – Sat Morning - (Synthetic) 
Under17 -  Turf - Sunday 
 
Rego Day – Sunday 21st August 9am to 11am at the school 
 

 

  

mailto:emidiopug@optusnet.com.au
mailto:mulgravejcc@mail.com


 

 
 

 


